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I worked in retail firearms sales, I am a military veteran and participated in 

professional firearm competitions.  This bill is unreasonable and unconstitutional. The 

ask of retail shops to abide by those unnecessary regulations will bankrupt or put 

most small shops out of business. This measure does nothing to prevent criminals 

from obtaining illegal firearms, and only hinders law abiding gun shop owners and 

their customers. The State should focus on more pressing issues such as our 

fentanyl EMERGENCY that kills many more than firearms that only account for 1.5% 

of deaths in the state. My tax money and my fellow citizens should be better spent 

than fighting an issue that already has numerous federal regulations. This bill along 

with HB114 is plagued with years of state money fighting legal litigation and will cost 

taxpayers millions of dollars, not even mentioning barring us from our right to bear 

arms.   

 

I welcome the state to have me as a professional witness for any further discussion 

and questions with someone that worked and has experience in this industry, I will go 

on a whim and say none of the individuals that proposed this bill have that 

experience. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Nicholas J Flory 


